Withnell Parish Council

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD AT ST JOHN’S CE/METHODIST PRIMARY SCHOOL ON 2ND FEBRUARY 2017
PRESENT: Councillors; S Perry, A Crompton, M Evans, G France, Dr M France, S Grime,

D Hardy, C Howard, R Ogilvie and A Perry
Also in attendance; One member of the public and Mr. B Golding.

	17.14
	APOLOGIES

Apologies were received and accepted from Councillors P Duke, R Flood, C France and K Jones.


	17.15
	MEMBERSHIP

There were no changes to report.
Members of the Council were reminded of their responsibility to declare any personal interest in respect of matters contained on the agenda. 



	17.16
	MINUTES

The Minutes of the meeting held on 15th December having been circulated, were accepted and signed as a correct record subject to amendments at;
(17.03) to read …an application at the stable…
            to read…Unanimously
(17.04) (16.131) to read…it was confirmed that people wishing to attend had…
(17.05) to read Gullies…

 Proposed A Crompton 

Seconded G France 
Carried unanimously
The Chairman opened the meeting to the public and invited Mrs Pooley who was present to address the meeting. Mrs Pooley expressed her concern about the work being undertaken at Lodge Bank were the Borough Council had removed Holly and were planting Gorse. Mrs Pooley also expressed concern regarding the work being undertaken by United Utilities in removing shrub and trees along the path of the Goit adjacent to Railway Road.

The Borough Councillors present explained the reasons for the work being undertaken.



	17.17
	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
(16.131) Councillors were informed the ‘Christmas Party’ for which the £100 grant had been provided had been successful and well attended.

Councillor Crompton reported that 24 had attended the Pensioners Party at the Hare & Hounds. Councillors queried how the event had been marketed and enquired how many had indicated they would attend.
(16.132) It was confirmed that the objections to the planned change of use at Fellstone Vale had been submitted, however the Planning Regulations offered little scope against this type of application. The Chairman reported that as recently as 2013 the Borough Council had been proposing to do some work on the plot.
(17.05) Councillor Dr M France reported that LCC had said no to the installation of a Pelican Crossing at Abbey Village.
Councillor Hardy reported there were now 2 sites on Bury Lane for placing the SpID.

Councillor Dr M France explained the CCTV cameras had been installed to gain evidence of drivers driving on the pavement, none had been seen. Due to the width of the kerb there was no possibility of a barrier, should complaints continue the possibility of further parking restrictions would need to be considered.
The cost of Christmas trees to plant as opposed to purchasing each year was discussed. It was agreed that Councillor Hardy would cost a whole scheme for purchase of sizeable live trees and planting.

(17.09) Councillor Crompton explained that the grant requested by St John’s School to purchase locks to enable community use was now not needed as the uniformed groups would not be using the school.


	17.18
	BOROUGH COUNCIL REPORT

Councillor G France provided a reported that the sandbag store at Brinscall Baths 

was now erected and the |Borough Council had written to those previously

affected by flooding explaining how to access the bags.
Councillor Dr M France provided a report reference was made to;


 The bus shelter at Stanworth Terrace, Abbey Village was now erected. 
The Chorley Grand prix was to be held again on 15th April.

Rural Community Grants of up to £250 were available for organisations within the Parish.
Complaints about street lights were actioned and the programme of replacements continued.
A meeting with Tim Blythe of LCC regarding footpaths had been held and the possibility of a ‘sponge’ path was discussed.

Additional parking enforcement around St Joseph’s school was to occur.

Councillor Howard reported that the repairs to the cobbles at Withnell Fold was nearly complete. The area was looking much better.


	17.19
	LENGTHSMAN REPORT

Work undertaken in January

Litter Picking/Fly Tipping Removal

Undertaken in; Brinscall, Abbey Village, Withnell Fold, Withnell Mill

General repairs/Maintenance

Nil

Drainage
Withnell Fold

Grass cutting/Strimming
Nil

Clearing leaves & weeds

Railway Road, bus stops

Tree/Shrub/Bulb planting
Nil

Hedgerow Laying/planting- 
Conservation projects
Public Rights of Way Improvement
Nil

Walling

Nil.
Liaise with Parish Council, Farmers/landowners/Countryside service
Nil

Other
Change of location of Spid, remove Christmas trees and lights, return faulty lights to Wigan (place of purchase)-all of which had been replaced.
Councillor Dr M France enquired about the level of fly tipping, it was reported there was not much occurring at present.


	17.20
	CORRESPONDENCE
Correspondence received since the previous meeting included;

Abbey Village Post Office- The Council expressed their disappointment at the continued erosion of services.
Draft Central Lancs Employment Skills Planning Consultation

Sandbags-G France



	17.21
	APPLICATION FOR GRANTS
There were no applications for grants.



	17.22
	PLANNING APPLICATIONS

PLANNING APPLICATIONS SINCE LAST MEETING

Applications

27 Larch Drive Brinscall Chorley PR6 8QN

Ref. No: 17/00020/FULHH | Received: Mon 09 Jan 2017 | Validated: Mon 16 Jan 2017 | Status: Awaiting decision

Woods Fold Saw Mill Dole Lane Abbey Village Chorley PR6 8EB

Ref. No: 17/00012/FUL | Received: Wed 04 Jan 2017 | Validated: Thu 05 Jan 2017 | Status: Awaiting decision

Heathlands The Close Withnell Fold Withnell Chorley PR6 8AZ

Ref. No: 16/01179/TCON | Received: Wed 21 Dec 2016 | Validated: Wed 11 Jan 2017 | Status: Awaiting decision

Landscape alterations to front and rear gardens. 
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Retrospective application under S.73 of the Town and Country Planning Act for Minor Material Amendments to permission granted under application ref 15/00141/FUL, for the Erection of a building for the drying of timber and conversion of timber waste to biomass fuel pellets and extension of timber yard to amend the plans and elevation details of the building in line with the reduced scale of the building that has been built. [image: image2.png]



Reduce crown on weeping willow tree located at the bottom of the rear garden 
Permission

· Erection of detached outbuilding for agricultural use [image: image3.png]



Stanworth Farm Barn Bolton Road Withnell

Ref. No: 16/01112/FULHH | Received: Sun 27 Nov 2016 | Validated: Thu 01 Dec 2016 | Status: Granted

· Fell beech tree (tree no. T1) - decay evident (ganaderma) & basal deadwood cavity.
2 The Cottages The Drive Chorley Road Withnell Chorley PR6 8ED

Ref. No: 16/00889/TPO | Received: Fri 23 Sep 2016 | Validated: Wed 16 Nov 2016 | Status: Granted

· Outline application for the erection of four dwellings and associated infrastructure (with all matters reserved)
Land to The Rear of 56 School Lane Withnell Fold Old Road Brinscall

Ref. No: 16/00714/OUT | Received: Tue 02 Aug 2016 | Validated: Tue 09 Aug 2016 | Status: Granted
Refusal

nil

Withdrawal

nil

Tree Preservation Orders/Tree Works

nil

Amendments

nil



	
	Councillor Dr M France had spoked to the Development Control Committee regarding the Oak Tree development. It was confirmed 4 houses had been approved.

The issues at Woodsfold wood yard were discussed. The smaller buildings meant that conditions in the original approval could not be complied with. Waste monitoring was undertaken by the Borough Council.

It was explained that it was not possible to raise issues with this planning application which related to the initial application which had been approved.



	17.23
	COUNCILLOR ISSUES
Councillor Evans asked that further enquires be made with Lynsey Blackstock (Chorley Borough Council) regarding picnic tables for Abbey Village Play Area.
Councillor Evans requested that a follow up on the manhole cover on the A675 be made and reported the sign at Edge End Terrace was loose.

The Parish Plan progress would be reported to the next meeting.

Councillor Dr M France reported the rehabilitation unit proposed for Heapey was on the next DCC meeting, Officers had recommended refusal.

Councillor S Perry reported on recent work at Railway Park which included removing a tree near the MUGA to improve the line of sight when exiting the park, further work on the ‘french’ drain had also taken place. 

Brinscall quarry were providing stone for the Fracking sight at Preston New Road.

Cyclamen had been purchased for the War memorials.



	17.24
	ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT

See Appendix A

Proposed M Evans 
Seconded A Crompton
Carried unanimously.


	17.25
	DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting was arranged for 7.30 pm on 2nd March 2017 at St Joseph’s Primary School.
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